

Benson County Treasurer PO Box 204 Mnnewaukan, ND 58351

Phone: 701-473-5340

Fax: 701-473-5571

Email: bensontreasurer@nd.gov

08/20/2025

RECEIVED AUG 2 2 2025

Leeds/Maddock/Minnewaukan City Auditors:

Per the most recent county commission meeting on August 19th, 2025, it was determined that the county plans to suspend the collection fees for the contracts with the cities until a new permanent sheriff is in place. Please keep in contact with the Treasurer's Office regarding this ongoing matter to determine if/when your city would like to opt back into a contract once that new sheriff is hired.

If you have any questions, or need further information, please contact our office.

Sincerely,

Kaylee Ripplinger Deputy Treasurer kripplinger@nd.gov

Ext. #2004